
WAR DEPARTMENT� .

�OFFICE OF THE ASSISTANT SECRETARY

WASHINGTON. D. c.

2 December 1946

Honorable Harley M. Kilgore
United States Senate

Washington, D. Q.

My dear Senator:s

1 Following the transmittal to the
War Department in September of this year of
the transcript of the Hearings of your Com-
mittee in which Colonel Francis P. Miller

made allegations concerning aspects of
Military Government in Germany, the War De-
partment immediately caused to be made a
thorough investigation by the Inspector Gen-
eral&#39;s office in Washington. There was dis-
patched to the Theater from Washingtong�
Brigadier General Elliot D. Cooke to make
this investigation. A swmmary of his report
on his investigation is enclosed herewith
for the information of your Committee.

Sincerely yours,

\{
Howard C. Petersen

The Assistant Secretary of War

Encl.


